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BINTULU PORT NOTICE 

No. 19 of 2022 

Date: 18 September 2022 

 

To: Shipping Community 

BINTULU PORT AUTHORITY 
 

PORT NOTICE 

 

Applicable to: This notice is brought to the attention of and not limited to ship 

manager/owner, agent, master and officer, crew of ships, 

terminal operator and port operator. 

 

NOTICE TO CONDUCT SBM1 MAINTENANCE WORK 
 

1. TAKE NOTE that the above campaign will commence work on 

21 – 30 September 2022. 

 

2. Please be informed that the above activity will be conducted from 0600 

hours to 1800 hours (daylight only), with these following particulars: 

 

2.1 Vessel involved in this activity: 

 

Vessel Name Type of Vessel 

IDS Cahaya Tugboat 

Mega Success  Pilot Boat  

 
2.2 Location of works: 

   

Location Coordinate 

SBM1 03° 19.739’ N , 113° 00.832’ E 
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3. Please be aware that this activity will be involving diving operations. 

 

4. Therefore, all vessels are advice to keep clear the area for vessel involved 

in this activity at a distance off 100m. 

 

5. Mike Kilo (Bintulu Port control tower) has the right to stop this activity 

without any prior notice to protect the port operation. 

 

6. The vessel involved shall alert nearby vessels coming close proximity 

during this campaign and also be reminded to activate her AIS system 

continuously. 

 

7. For any case of emergency, please refer to the Emergency Response 

Procedure. Mike Kilo must be informed immediately at channel 12. 

 

8. For any other further queries, please call Ms. Nurul Zuzilawati 

Bt. Amir (014-904 7151) or Mr. Mohd Syakir Bin Che Mat (014-514 8069). 
 
 

 
 

Above notice is enforced with immediate effect until further notice. 

 
Bintulu Port Authority 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


